Special Meeting

May 2, 1951

A special meeting was held between the Board of County Commissioners, officials of the Federal, State and County Health Department and the architect with reference to change of site of the proposed Health Clinic and County Office Building.

The original tract of land/purchased for this purpose from A.F.King for the sum of \$5,000 was sold to Wm. Aleck Loker, attorney, and he made cash payment of \$500.00 on the land. The new site is the tract of land lying between the blacktop parking lot and the County Memorial Library. It was purchased for the sum of \$12,000.00 from Zantzinger, etal., 12 acres.

Mr. Frederick Tilp, architect, advised it would necessitate change of some of the plans and would cost the Board \$200.00 extra. He requested that he have the survey, contours and soil report not later than Monday May 7, in order to complete the changes etc., and have plans ready to be put out for bids on May 15. They will first have to be approved by the Federal Health Dept., in Washington.

Mr. Bowman will make the survey.

Thurs a.m. Mr. Tilp phoned that he would have to have all necessary data by Sunday evening and he would call for it in Leonardtown.

Board adjourned at 3;30 pm.m

Ini test report real Fire.

Leonard & Alvey